
Dear Parents,

ASH WEDNESDAY MASS

CLASS MASSES
Each Term, our students will attend Mass as a class group.  Last Friday, our Year 1/2 students attended
morning mass together with Fr John, teachers, parents and parishioners.  Both Fr John and the
parishioners commented on how beautiful and reverent the students were during mass and enjoyed their
responses and discussion with Fr John during the Homily.  Please see elsewhere in the Newsletter for
future class masses.

ICY POLES
Thank you to everyone who has donated Icy Poles to our P & F for our lunchtime sales. We have received
many generous donations from school families to support this venture. We will continue to sell Zooper
Doopers on Tuesdays and Thursdays in Term 1. 
If you would still like to donate any Zooper Doopers, then our P & F are still happy to take donations.

PARENTS & FRIENDS ASSOCIATION MEETING
Thanks to everyone who attended the meeting last Friday morning. It was great to have some of our new
families join the meeting. Our major activity for this term will be our Easter Raffle for which we are
currently seeking donations from families and local businesses. Please see the attached flyer for details.
 

OPEN EVENING & ENROLMENTS
OLW is holding an Open Evening and Guided Tours for prospective and current families on Wednesday
19th March 19 from 4 pm – 6 pm. Our School Captains will be hosting the tours of the school whilst our
staff will be available in their learning spaces.
 
Parents please note: We have a limit of 25 places, so if your child is in 3 or 4 year old Kinder
please complete and return an Enrolment Form as soon as possible. If you have other children
enrolled at the school you will still need to complete an enrolment form for any new siblings.

FROM THE PRINCIPALFROM THE PRINCIPALFROM THE PRINCIPAL

11-19 Green Avenue, Kingsbury 3083
Telephone: 9460 6684

Email: principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au
3/3/25

Our Lady of the Way Primary School

This week we recognise the commencement of the Lenten season as we gather on Wednesday, 5th
March to celebrate Ash Wednesday (9 am). Lent is a time to turn our minds and hearts to God and to
reflect on our decisions as disciples of Christ. Lent is a time for repentance and renewing our connection
with God.  As we begin Lent we are also reminded of our chance to practise almsgiving and as such, the
eldest child from each family will be given a Project Compassion Box to take home which we will be
collected at the end of Term. 
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BEFORE & AFTER SCHOOL CARE
If your child is attending the Before and/or After School Care Program, please notify the school Office as
soon as possible. We also keep a list of students who attend the Program, showing on what days of the
week they attend. This reduces confusion and enables us to know where each child is after school. 

NAPLAN - YEARS 3 & 5
NAPLAN is a national literacy and numeracy assessment that students in Years 3 and 5 sit each year.
NAPLAN assesses literacy and numeracy skills that students are learning through their regular school
curriculum. Students sit assessments in Writing, Reading, Conventions of Language (spelling, grammar
and punctuation) and Numeracy.

This year, the NAPLAN Testing will take place in Term 1 between the 12th-24th March. Please note
these dates in case you were planning any end of term holidays. Teachers will prepare students during
class time to help them feel confident and relaxed during this time.  An information sheet was sent home
to all Year 3 & 5 families last week.

PARENT/TEACHER/STUDENT INTERVIEWS - MONDAY, 31ST MARCH
Parent/Teacher/Student Interviews for all students in Years Prep - 6 are scheduled for Term 1, Monday,
31st March. This is a wonderful opportunity for parents to meet their child’s teacher and gain insights
about the learning in each particular year level. We urge parents to come along with their child/ren to these
sessions that will take place in your child’s classroom and be hosted by your child’s teacher.
 
Bookings are now open. Bookings can be made via www.schoolinterviews.com.au using the booking code
9wzyx.  Instructions are elsewhere in the Newsletter.

PLEASE NOTE: This will be a school closure day for all students.  TheirCare will be operating on
this day if parents wish to utilise this service.

SCHOOL PHOTOS
School Photos will be on Thursday, 13th March.  Students are to be dressed in full Summer School
Uniform.  This can include polo top and shorts for the boys with navy socks and polo top and shorts/skirt
for the girls or school dress with white socks. All students are to wear black shoes (black runners are
acceptable, but no sporting logos or other colours).  Students will have their jumpers/jackets off for the
photo. Please see the attached flyer for more information.

SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL
Our first SAC meeting will be on Wednesday 12th March at 6 pm. Minutes and Agenda will be posted on our
app this week.



Our Lady of the Way Primary School

RED DOOR CAFE LUNCH ORDERS
Red Door Cafe will continue to run lunch orders for the OLW students on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and
Fridays.  If you would like to order lunch for your child, please head to the cafe on any of these mornings
to place your order.  Please see attached flyer for menu items.

God Bless,
Grace Lucic

Word of the Fortnight
Congratulations to everyone who found out that ‘swelter’ means

an uncomfortably hot atmosphere. 
"The swelter of the afternoon had cooled."

Our phrase for the fortnight is:
‘good deeds are never lost’ 

Find out its meaning and see if you can include it in your writing.

DISTRICT ATHLETICS TEAM
Our team has now been selected from our Athletics Trials and training has now commenced. Mrs Van
Ballegooy will continue training each Wednesday and Friday up until the event on 26th March.

END OF DAY PICK UP TIME
Thank you to our parents for supporting our end of day finish time at 3.20 pm. I understand that this can
be challenging for some, especially when navigating secondary school and kinder pick ups as well.
It becomes difficult for us to supervise children if they are left waiting for longer amounts of time as we
have meetings to get to and cannot leave the supervision to our office staff. If you are finding it difficult to
get to school by 3.20 pm I ask you to utilise our Out of Hours Care service (TheirCare). There will of
course be 'one off' emergencies where parents may run late, and in these circumstances, we are happy to
supervise children until collected.

SETTLING IN
I would like to congratulate our students on a very settled start to the year. Students are entering the yard
in the morning with a smile on their face, ready to learn. As we continue to foster this developing
independence, I encourage parents to support their child/ren by having them carry their own bag and say
goodbye at the classroom door. If children are unsettled, it usually takes no more than a minute for them
to settle into the day.

https://www.google.com/search?safe=active&sca_esv=1e35dc1f4110e681&rlz=1C1CHBD_en-GBAU1017AU1018&q=uncomfortably&si=APYL9bumCoMD1xS45U0bAUIXoYmghRPg5_9ruCCB18zcgV0AS9XaPgXvgNXBAu34TyV7qbAfPquqQ8r87SSzR_I6yK3P7iQCIvg5Eum_qHkv13ddDD0nCk4%3D&expnd=1&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwif9fzsiKmLAxX2kK8BHbwLONIQyecJegQIIxBJ
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2025 Sacramental Dates
Sacrament of Confirmation (Year 6)

Thursday, 5th June at 5 pm
 

Sacrament of First Eucharist (Year 3)
Sunday, 3rd August at 1 pm

 
First Reconciliation (Year 2)

Tuesday, 21st October at 2 pm

Class Masses - Term 1

Year Prep & 5/6 Mass - Friday, 14th March at 10 am
Year 3/4 Mass - Wednesday, 19th March at 10 am
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March

TUESDAY 4/3
Year 3/4 Excursion to Pollywoodside
Shrove Tuesday

WEDNESDAY 5/3
Ash Wednesday Mass (9 am) 
Parents and Grandparents are most welcome to join us.
Rest Day for Preps - Prep Testing (By Appointment)

MONDAY 10/3 Labour Day Public Holiday (No school)

WEDNESDAY 12/3
Preps in today
NAPLAN Testing Period Commences (Years 3 & 5)
School Advisory Council Meeting (6 pm in school office)

THURSDAY 13/3 School Photo Day (all students in full Summer School Uniform)

FRIDAY 14/3 Prep/Year 5/6 Class Mass (10 am)

WEDNESDAY 19/3
Year 3/4 Class Mass (10 am)
Our Lady of the Way Open Evening (4 - 6 pm)

MONDAY 24/3 NAPLAN Testing Period Concludes

WEDNESDAY 26/3 District Athletics - Meadowglen Athletics Track (Epping)

MONDAY 31/3
SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY
(PARENT/TEACHER INTERVIEWS)

April

FRIDAY 4/4 Final Day of Term 1 - 1 pm Finish

Calendar Dates - Term 1, 2025
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